MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING
HOUSING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF DURHAM
Durham Housing Authority
330 E. Main Street Durham, North Carolina 27701
March 28, 2018

AGENDA ITEM 1
Call to Order

Present:
Daniel C. Hudgins
Robert “Bo” Glenn
George K. Quick
Thomas M. Niemann
Patrice Y. Nelson
Gloria Nottingham
Jillian Johnson, City Council Liaison

Absent:
None

Conference:
Larry Yon, II

Staff Present:
Anthony Scott, CEO
Barbara Newman
Sabrina Sinegal
Meredith Daye
Elvert Dorsey
Pamela Davis
Denita Johnson
Lorraine Erhunmwunsee
Charles Lyons
Ashanti Brown
Doris Jackson

Also Present:
Ted Edwards, Attorney, The Banks Law Firm

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Daniel C. Hudgins at 5:35 p.m.

A quorum was present and the Regular Meeting was called into session.

AGENDA ITEM II - GENERAL COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

+ PUBLIC HEARING (s)
There were none.

AGENDA ITEM II1 -- CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
There were none.

AGENDA ITEM IV - BOARD ACTION

Approval of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners’ Regular and Annual Meetings
held on February 28, 2018.

Motion: Commissioner Quick; Seconded: Commissioner Nottingham;
Approved: Unanimously
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AGENDA ITEM V -- PRESENTATIONS

There were none.

AGENDA ITEM VI -- CHIEF EXECUIVE OFFICER’S BUSINESS REPORTS

Introduction of Matthew Scaparro -- The CEO, Anthony Scott, introduced Matthew
Scaparro as DHA’s Director of Operations. Mr. Scott said Mr. Scaparro received his
Bachelor of Science degree in Business from Upper Iowa University. He has
experience in public housing, finance, procurement maintenance, IT, real estate and the
housing choice voucher program. Mr. Scaparro received a warm welcome from those

in attendance.

Mr. Scaparro said he was excited about working at Durham Housing Authority and

returning back in the public housing field.

DHA’s Downtown & Neighborhood Planning — Mr. Scott shared a summary of the
upcoming schedule. He said on April 18", there will be a Community Visioning
Workshop that focuses on the entire downtown planning area including all of the sites.
The meeting will be held in the Human Services building starting at 5:30 p.m.
Following this larger meeting, there will be meetings to focus on neighborhood specific
areas of Forest Hill Heights, JJ Henderson, Fayette Place, Oldham Towers and Liberty
Street apartment areas. This is so there can be more dedicated conversations with the

individuals who are more directly impacted in those areas.

Surveys were conducted with the public housing residents in these areas. Overall, a
response rate was received of over 85% for those four communities combined with the

lowest being 70%.

Prior to this, staff met with the Forest Hill Heights and JJ Henderson residents together
and later with the Oldham Towers and Liberty Street apartment residents together to
present the results of the surveys. Also, the residents received a broad understanding
of what the consultant team had developed and the potential opportunities. He felt that

the information was received very well.

Commissioner Bo Glenn asked if there were any underlying concerns from the
residents. Mr. Scott responded that there was not any underlying concerns in terms of
where we are going and what was presented. However, there were more concerns with
what was going to happen and when. Once the process was explained to them, they

were much calmer.

There were no additional questions or comments regarding the CEO’s Business Report.
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